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Court of Appeals Moves to Temporary Offices

To make way for renovation of 160-year-old Court of Appeals Hall, the Court of Appeals
will move to temporary offices at 286 Washington Avenue Extension in Albany over the
Memorial Day weekend. The Court will open for business at the new location on May 28 and
expects to remain at the temporary site through most of 2003.

Oral argument of appeals will continue to be held in the Courtroom at Court of Appeals
Hall during the construction period and the Court's decisions will be available on the morning
they are handed down at both Court of Appeals Hall and the temporary office site. Decisions
provided to the press will be distributed in the usual manner.

Telephone numbers for Judges' chambers and Court offices will remain the same. Only
fax numbers will change. All mail and deliveries should continue to be addressed to Court of
Appeals Hall, 20 Eagle Street, Albany, New York 12207-1095. Papers may be filed in person or
by courier at either location. Papers may be filed outside of business hours only by prior
arrangement.





